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	Councillor V. Burgoyne
	
	Councillor R. Jones
	A
	Councillor B. Pennington
	A

	Councillor J. Dawson
	
	Councillor R Lightup
	
	Councillor J. Pooley
	

	Councillor K. Garrido
	
	Councillor I. Macdonald
	A
	Councillor A. Smyth
	

	Councillor D. Jolley (Chair)
	
	Councillor Morris
	A
	
	


PresentApologies received A
Invitees and Officers: Councillors Hinds and Devine, Peter Kidd, (Scrutiny Support), John Spink (Finance)
	Item

Responsible Member

Officer
	Discussion


	Action 

Required By
	Timescale

	Action Sheet from the previous meeting & matters arising 
	Following last months meeting the query on the VAT exemption limit has been raised at a meeting of Greater Manchester Treasurers who agreed to ask the North West VAT Officers Group to look at this issue, in particular to ask Customs & Excise to consider different options to the direct partial exemption limit. This issue will be revisited in six months time
	John Spink
	December

	Vice Chair
	Councillor Dawson was re-elected vice chair of this committee
	
	

	Reports of the Strategic Director of Customer & Support Services

Presented by John Spink – Head of Finance

	Free Travel for Pensioners
	This report looks at the governments proposal for free of-peak public transport for over 60’s and the disabled from April 1st 2006, highlighting the potential costs to the City Council, should the additional government funding not achieve its cost neutralising intention. Members were concerned about the potential, substantial funding requirement and understand the need for a strategy to cope with the requirement should it materialise. They however urge the Cabinet to support the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority’s efforts to ensure they recover the total funding required to meet the cost off the free transport, if necessary by direct grant. Furthermore that funding should be able to provide for increased demand for transport from pensioners as a result of this promise as this is not the case at present.
	To be included in the report to Cabinet


	Done



	Treasury Management Strategy 2005/2006
	Following comments at Council, where this report has been approved John brought this report to Scrutiny. This is an annual report, commenting on how the function is managed, investments principles, interest rate predictions and views of the general state of the economy. There are usually only small changes to the Strategy each year, which John highlighted.

Members requested if future investment decisions could be made bearing in mind the ethical and environmental responsibility of the institutions involved. This would be brought to the attention of Cabinet.

Also the Strategy will in future come to this Scrutiny Committee before presentation to Council at the appropriate time.
	John Spink
	Done



	Revenue Budget Provisional Outturn 2004/2005
	This report gave scrutiny its first look at the results for Directorate-controlled budgets for the year. The final outturn will follow next month if possible otherwise it will be presented following recess. John was able to bring to the meeting additional information, which updated the figures presented.

Overall the committee were pleased to note that the report reflected prudent forecasting and budgetary control. The Committee requested a report on;

· The detail of the under-spending by Community Committees, including commitments.  

· How Education, Environmental Services and Housing & Planning plan to make up their overspend in the next year.  

· Virements required by Planning to correct the base budget for 2005/2006.

· The issue of Recruitment advertising was referred to Customer & Support Services Scrutiny for a closer look, which links with the work on the City Council as an Employer. 

· The underspend on the library book fund was referred to Community Health & Social Care Scrutiny Committee.

The issue of Worlsey Pool Disturbance allowance was queried and will be followed up by John who will inform members as appropriate.
	John Spink


	July / September

	Capital Budget Provisional Outturn

2004/2005
	The committee considered and approved a report, which confirmed a surplus of resources for the year, which was largely due to some late funding from English Partnerships. It was confirmed that the excess resources was not due to any unplanned delays in spending, spending plans had been achieved. The resources are carried forward and will enable over programming for this year to be brought into line.
	
	

	Annual Efficiency Statement (AES) 2004/2005 
	The committee was presented with the AES, though not quite 100% complete this document is due to be submitted to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister (ODPM) next week. There are no anticipated problems though some late emerging advice may affect the statement. The efficiency savings made are in excess of those required and the quality cross checks, which ensure that savings made are not a consequence of any reduction in services or quality of provision are positive. The finalised version will be emailed to members.
	John Spink


	June



	Revenue Budget Monitoring 2005/2006
	Whilst it is still early days and there is little detailed monitoring information available and accountants are focussed on the end of year accounts this report sought to draw members attention to anything unusual at this stage of the year, potential cost risks and any potential income increase. Future reports will include further details, should any of the issues highlighted require attention or budget variations.
	John Spink
	Regular Item

	Capital Budget Monitoring 2005/2006
	There are no real areas of concern at this stage. Next months report will incorporate changes resulting from the final outturn.
	John Spink
	Regular Item

	Work programme
	The work programme, outlining coming issues for the committee’s consideration was circulated. This will be amended to reflect today’s meeting 

This will be developed further following the Scrutiny work programme event on May 24th and progress from the introduction of the balanced scorecard approach to the councils performance management, which will help establish priorities for this committee

Members requested a report on the financial arrangements of Urban Vision the Councils Joint Venture Company, in particular how the budgets will be structured and monitored.
	Scrutiny Support
	Regular item


Next meeting:
 Wednesday July 6th 2005, a committee room at the Civic Centre Swinton.

	Chairman
	Cllr. D. Jolley
	0161 787 7259

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Peter Kidd
	0161 793 3322
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